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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
ACTS LONG RANGE

In its recent annual meeting the College Board of Direc­
tors approved a far reaching Priorities and Strategy report for 
campus development which it received after months of stu­
dy. The College has experienced sixteen consecutive quar­
ters of record enrollment. During the last two years alone 
four all-time high records were set. Facilities are full at almost 
every point and overflowing in many ways. The question is: 
What facilities do we need most and how can we provide 
them? It has two thrusts: What do we need to adequately 
service the present enrollment and what will we need at suc­
ceeding levels of enrollment if the College should continue to 
grow?

To answer these questions, study in many directions was 
required—enrollment trends and projections inside and out­
side church related schools, selected facilities to student ratio 
formulas, debt service availabilities, and sources of funding.

As a result of the study the Board authorized the planning 
of work on the following projects: (1) Phase I of the Admin- 
istration/Faculty Complex. This ties Bronson Hall, Ness 
Administration Building, and the Science Building together 
and nearly doubles the administration/facuity office space;
(2) Completion of the Library basement providing three 
classrooms, four faculty offices, storage and related serv­
ice facilities; (3) Conversion of two classrooms in Perks Hall 
to eight residence rooms and an infirmary; (4) Erection of a 
twelve unit Married Student Residence Hall, as well as com­
pletion of two other married student apartments; (5) Sur­
facing of the Pavilion parking lot; (6) Further development 
of the series of ponds near the Chapel and sidewalks and 
stairs near the Learning Center.

Under careful consideration in the fall Executive Commit­
tee meeting will be the possible enlargement of the Chapel 
through the addition of two " wings." Following this will be 
the scheduling of the new athletic field development and then 
the new entrance. Also the Cafeteria food service line will be 
studied for improvement.

This is a heavy agenda, but before we can move very far in 
these developments we must have City approval of the Cam­
pus Master Plan. In these days of environmental impact con­
cerns, heavy citizen input, strong city preoccupation with de­
tails of planning, etc., securing approval of a long range Mas­
ter Plan for a 55 acre campus in the heart of a single family 
residential district is a delicate thing. We have experienced 
requests for more information . . . threatened City constric­
tion . . . and delays. We have the zoning; we need approval 
on the plan! Pray with us!
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There are some other exciting campus developments as we 
prepare for next year. The Butterfield Chapel pews will be 
reupholstered. Guy Hall will be completely recarpeted. The 
girls will like that! Gray-Beatty lounge will have all new 
furniture. The fellows will like that!

Largest Church 
Contributor Honored

Dr. Hurst congratulated the Evergreen Christian Center in 
Olympia and Rev. Glen Cole for being the largest contribu­
tor to the College this past year. Evergreen Christian Center 
contributed over $13,700 to the school and was the largest 
contributor not only for the Northwest District but for all 
districts that support the College.

In addition to Founder's Fund pledges and the 2% contri­
bution from the church, they also have a very fine scholar­
ship program for students who qualify. The church has been 
a supporter of the school for many years.

Pastoral Ministries III Report
Professor Dwaine Braddy reports that the class is over; the 

report is in. The first offering of the new Pastoral Ministries 
III class under the new Pastoral Studies Major has met with 
enthusiastic response. The subject matter covered in this 
class included public relations and promotion, office man­
agement, legal aspects of church business, banking and bud­
geting, the minister's personal finances, church architecture 
and construction and many other similar topics.

Following are comments from the students:
"The class was perfectly timed for me as I have just been 

elected as a pastor of a church."
"It has been an 'eye-opening' experience for me into the 

world of a pastor. In a church setting I can be of more bene­
fit because I'm better aware of what really goes on in a 
church."

"The knowledge gained about public relations and setting 
up an office were invaluable."

"I gained insights into the legal aspects of church busi­
ness."

"The financial aspects of the church were very helpful."
"This class has given me a real hunger to enter into the mi­

nistry."
"As a senior pastor, I only wish I could have attended such 

a class during the years I attended Northwest College. It 
would have saved me much distress. I would highly recom­
mend this class."

These are just a few of the comments made. If you would 
like to enroll in this exciting and inspiring class, it will be off­
ered again in the spring of 1979. You will not regret it.



Degrees, Honors Conferred 
At 42nd Commencement

It was exactly 3:00 p.m. on Sunday, May 28, when flag­
bearing color guards led a processional of graduates, faculty, 
members of the College Board, and guests from the Butter­
field Chapel to the College's Pavilion to observe the Col­
lege's 42nd Commencement. Highlighting the occasion was 
the conferral of degrees upon 115 candidates for graduation 
among which were 72 candidates for the B.A., 2 for the Th.- 
B., 1 for the Diploma, and 40 for the two-year A.A. degree. 
In addition to these was the conferral of the honorary degree, 
Doctor of Divinity, upon the Reverend Dr. D.H. McLaugh­
lin, long-time minister, District Superintendent and Execu­
tive Presbyter for the General Council, considered by many 
to be the "Dean" of the Executive Presbytery in the Assem­
blies of God.

Other special honors included alumni Miss Estelle 
Crittendon, Miss Eva Radanovsky (both of the class of 1938), 
and the Reverend Dr. Ward M. Tanneberg (class of 1958), 
who were granted honorary membership in the Delta Epsilon 
Chi Honor Society in recognition of outstanding achieve­
ment pursuant to graduation from the College.

The President's Award was made for the first time in 
recognition of special contribution of service to the College 
by retiring Financial Aids Director, Mr. Buel Brodin of 
Olympia.

Special guests on the occasion were Dr. John Mostert, Exe­
cutive Director for the American Association of Bible Col­
leges, who was the commencement speaker, and the Rever­
end Dr. D.H. McLaughlin, long-time district superinten­
dent and Executive Presbyter in the Assemblies of God.

In his Commencement Address Dr. John Mostert pointed 
up the timeliness of Christian Commitment in Higher Edu­
cation. He noted some of the national trends that give cause 
for concern in national moral standards and in the stability of 
western society.

Preceding the Commencement on Saturday evening was 
the traditional Baccalaureate Service held in the College 
Chapel which the Dr. D.H. McLaughlin challenged the grad­
uates concerning an unprecedented opportunity they have to 
be witness to, and to be part of one of the greatest move­
ments of the Holy Spirit in Church History. His text was 
1 Thessalonians 1 :5 from which he concluded that we have a 
WITNESS OF CERTAINTY. He challenged the graduates 
with the thought that no one can preach the gospel this way 
without being the right kind of man.

Pictured is Dr. John Mostert,
Executive Director o f  The 
Accrediting A ssociation o f  
Bible Colleges since 1962.
T his is the p r o fe s s io n a l  
accrediting agency serving 
a p p r o x im a te ly  2 50  c o l-  
leg es /sp ec ia liz ed  chu rch -  
vocational schools in both the 
United States and Canada.
N orthw est C ollege holds  
accreditation with this organ­
ization.

GRADUATION 1978

Rev. D.H. McLaughlin receiving his honorary degree.

Pictured above are graduates nominated to the Delta Epsilon 
Chi Honor Society. They are Bryan Ashpole, Jackie Curry, 
Dave Ritter, Susan Fleig, and Wally Kowalski.

A couple o f  happy grads, Cheryl and Connie.

Now what?
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TOP HONORS
It's getting more crowded at the top! Three N.C. seniors 

tied for the Bible College Graduate Award this year with 4.0 
"straight A" grade point averages for their four years' work. 
They were the husband and wife team of Rosemee and Wally 
Kowalski, and Mrs. Virginia Kostelyk. A 4.0 GPA also 
earned the Missions Award for James Hosack, a Freshman 
Honors award for James Stroud, and a Sophomore Honors 
award for Arne Dixon. Eleven others also earned class aca­
demic honors by averaging above 3.8. Such grades require 
effort, but some students won't be satisfied with less than 
their best. Pictured below are Wally and Rosemee Kowalski 
receiving their awards from Dr. Hurst at the Awards 
Assembly.

Alumni Association scholarship recipients in attendance 
were Joni Welk, Dave Weaver, Lyle Jordan, and Kevin 
Shumway. Not able to attend was Kim Butrick. The Alumni 
Association is now able to give five $300 scholarships 
because of the generous contributions of members of the 
Alumni Association. Any who would like to contribute to 
this fund can do so simply by mailing their check to the Col­
lege and indicating Alumni Scholarship Fund.

Two special choirs participated in Chapel The Sign Lan­
guage Class and the Greek Class both gave presentations.
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Class of 1938 Has Reunion

The Alumnus o f the Year awards went to Bessie Guy, Eva 
Radanovski, and Roland Buck.

ALUMNI SCHOLARSHIPS
Just a note to our Alumni Fellowship—The Alumni Asso­

ciation can use any extra help you may be able to give to help 
provide scholarships to needy students.

The Conquerors Class of 1938 celebrated a milestone in its 
post-college history when it convened for a 40th Anniver­
sary reunion during the Alumni Association's Annual 
Homecoming.

Over 40 persons representing members of the class, 
spouses, and guests gathered at the Sherwood Inn for the 
special occasion to recall their College days and to recount 
their experiences during the intervening years. The reunion 
was spearheaded by Mrs. Dorothy Ogden Hines of Seattle.

Answering the roll call were members now residing up and 
down the Pacific coast from Southern California to Canada. 
Representing the farthest distance among the group was 
Missionary Eva Radanovsky from Upper Volta, Africa.

On hand for the occasion were College President and Mrs. 
D.V. Hurst and some alums from other classes.

Special recognition and honor was extended to Estelle Crit­
tenden, Eva Radanovski, and Dr. Ward Tanneberg, as they 
were received into the Delta Epsilon Chi Honor Society o f  the 
American Association o f  Bible Colleges. Presenting the 
honors was Northwest College President Dr. D.V. Hurst.

Alumnus of the Year Awards



Scenes from the All-School Picnic

The All-School Picnic was held at Woodland Park and the 
whole day was given to fun and fellowship. In one sense, it's 
the last big event before graduation when the kids can let 
their hair down. Dr. Millard has kept a film record of this 
event for the Alumni Association for several years.

Student Officers for 1978-79 from  left are: Steve Flatau, 
Student at Large; Marsha Brumbach, Student at Large; Mark 
Ross, 2nd Vice President; Kathy Rice, Secretary; Darrel 
Johnsen, President; Gayle Grissom, Treasurer; and Keith 
Kidwell, 1st Vice President.

A special award was given to girls' basketball coach Kris 
Brodin from the girls' team. As noted in an earlier edition o f  
the Northwesterner, the girls' basketball team was league 
champs this last season.

Miss Jael Howard, first 
place winner in the North­
west District Teen Talent 
for the vocal solo, is receiv­
ing a Teen Talent Scholar­
ship from Public Relations 
Director Bob Griffin. The 
College has an ongoing  
scholarship program for all 
teen talent winners on dis­
trict, regional, and national 
levels.

Student Body President, 
Darrel Johnsen, is also a 
tennis player. He is pic­
tured in competition at the 
tennis tournament held in 
Portland in May.
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Th.B. GRADUATES

Pictured above are Dale Warren and Tom Tribble receiving 
their hoods in conjunction with the conferral o f  their Th.B. 
degree. This particular program is still quite new , but very 
well accepted by the students.

Passing of a 
Pioneer

Sky-pilot o f  the Carribou 
Country is the title of a book 
describing the early ministry 
of the Reverend Allan S. Ellis 
in the northwoods country 
of Canada. On May 25, Rev­
erend Ellis passed on to his 
eternal reward in fulfillment 
of the message and life 
which he proclaimed during 
over 50 years of ministry. A significant part of Reverend 
Ellis' ministry was on the faculty of Northwest College from 
1944 to 1952, where he taught New Testament and Greek.

After a lingering illness, the 82 year old veteran minister- 
educator left a legacy of spiritual enrichment and example 
which has touched the lives of hundreds of former students, 
parishioners and colleagues in the ministry over the Pacific 
Northwest.

Born in Chester, England, Reverend Ellis immigrated with 
his parents early in his life to British Columbia. After teach­
ing school there for a short while he entered theministry and 
served in pastorates in some of the leading churches of the 
Pacific Northwest and Western Canada before coming to 
serve at Northwest College.

Two of his sons are graduates of Northwest College—the 
Reverend Richard Ellis, missionary to Panama, and Mr. 
Mark Ellis, who is associated with the ministry of Shoreline 
Community Church.

Reverend Ellis' homegoing was celebrated at Calvary Tem­
ple on May 31 at which time an unusual array of ministers 
and friends were in attendance. Participating in the service 
were Pastor Charles Anderson of Calvary Temple, Pastor 
Ben Birkeland of Shoreline Community Church, former stu­
dent of Professor Ellis, District Superintendent Rev. Frank 
McAllister, and President Emeritus of Northwest College, the 
Reverend Dr. Charles E. Butterfield.

College alumni expressed special appreciation for the pop­
ular former professor at one of their recent homecoming ban­
quets held at the College two years ago.
6

teacher feature . . .
Professor

Esther
Dine

Harmon
Esther Harmon comes to Northwest College with long 

and deep roots in the work of the Church which start in the 
state of Colorado.

Mrs. Harmon's pathway moves from Colorado to Spring­
field, Missouri, where she took her college training in Evan­
gel College, receiving her Bachelor of Business Administra­
tion degree in 1963. Her career took her to Canyonville Bible 
Academy in southern Oregon where she taught from 1963 to 
1966.

The third move of her career brought her to Northwest Col 
lege in 1966 where she has just completed her twelfth year 
of service on the faculty of the College, teaching in the area 
of Secretarial Science and Business.

Mrs. Harmon's business skills have found ministry ex­
pression in the work of the local church as well. She has served 
as Sunday School Secretary, Church Secretary, and cur­
rently serves as Secretary-Treasurer for the College Women's 
Auxiliary. In other areas of ministry she has served as a Sun­
day School teacher, and ministered as a member of the 
church choir.

Board Elects Officers
Mr. Paul Gray, Tacoma Businessman, alumnus of the Col­

lege, and lay leader at Tacoma's First Assembly of God 
Church, was elected to the chairmanship of the Board of 
Directors of Northwest College at the Board's June meeting. 
Mr. Gray succeeds the Reverend Frank McAllister, who has 
completed two successive terms as Board chairman.

Newly elected Vice-chairman is the Reverend Robert 
Brandt, District Superintendent of the Montana District 
Council of the Assemblies of God. Rev. Brandt, a member of 
the Board since 1969, now resides in Billings, Montana.

The Reverend C.L. Hobson, Kirkland resident, alumnus of 
the College, and District Secretary-Treasurer for the North­
west District of the Assemblies of God, was elected for 
another term as Secretary of the Board.

Newly elected Treasurer was the Reverend Frank Cole, 
also a Kirkland resident, alumnus and Assistant District 
Superintendent of the Northwest District of the Assemblies 
of God.

The officers will give executive leadership to the College in 
behalf of the 32-member Board comprising of church lead­
ers and laymen from throughout Washington, Oregon, 
Idaho, Montana, Wyoming, and Alaska.



Giving Goal Surpassed
The World Outreach Min­

istries' goal of $13,600 was 
surpassed late in the Spring 
Quarter. The grand total 
was $21,557. These funds 
are used to help missionar­
ies with special projects as 
well as other types of min­
istry. Offerings are taken 
each week and are handled 
through the student leader­
ship.

Student leaders for next 
year are already making plans for another great year of min­
istry and encouragement.
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Youngest Campus Day Guest
Pictured is Rev. Wendell Kruger, pastor of Faith Assem­

bly of God in Eugene, Oregon, and Dr. Hurst holding his son 
who had to be our youngest Campus Day guest. All seem to 
be enjoying themselves as Dr. Hurst used him as example of 
a prospective student. In the process, he picked up a dollar 
bill for being such a good boy.

Campus Day is an annual event at Northwest College held 
on the last Friday of March. Plans for the 1979 Campus Day 
are already being made. Pastors should set aside Friday, 
March 30, and plan to bring their high school young people 
to a great day of blessing and informative instruction here on 
campus. If you know of young people who would benefit 
from a visit to the school, you might help them plan towards 
this time.

The Minister's 
Health Workshop

Dr. Roger Butz held a 
Spring Workshop on cam­
pus dealing with the minis­
ter and his health. It was a 
most outstanding experi­
ence for both students and 
visiting ministers. Dr. Butz 
covered many pertinent 
and vital areas dealing with 
the clergy in a very practi­
cal way.

Dr. Butz is an Assembly 
of God layman who attends Shoreline Community Church 
and is the Chief Medical Advisor to the Safeco Insurance 
Company.

This was another workshop in the series which are held 
quarterly through the auspices of the College.

1979 Flying Seminar 
Plans Announced

Dr. D.V. Hurst announced the College's 1979 Flying Sem­
inar to the Holy Land March 8-23. The itinerary includes 
visits to Jordan (Amman and Petra), to Israel, and to West­
ern Turkey, where the group will visit the sites of the Seven 
Churches of Revelation. Leading the tour will be Dr. Hurst.

An integral part of the College's tour program is a com­
prehensive study series in preparation for the tours. Instruct­
ing the tour groups will be Dr. Amos D. Millard. In terms of 
its Biblical educational values, he points out that it literally 
moves from "Genesis through Revelation" in its geographic 
and historical settings starting with the King's Highway of 
Patriarchal Times moving to settings of Israel's history from 
the Conquest to the Gospels and ending up in the setting to 
be found in the book of Revelation.

Plans are under study for the possibility of another sum­
mer tour, especially designed for public school teachers and 
others who cannot get released during the regular school 
year.

Pictured below is a dock at Capernaum on the Sea of Gali­
lee that presents a view which may well have been seen by 
Jesus and the Disciples two thousand years ago. In the dis­
tance are the Galilean hills through which Jesus and the Dis­
ciples must have walked often. Capernaum represents one of 
the great archaeological discoveries in the Holy Land. The ci­
ty, known to the archaeologosts as "Tel Hum" was buried 
beneath the debris of its own destruction and the ravages of 
time, is today excavated and recreates the setting of an an­
cient Galilean fishing village dating to Roman times.

For further information simply write Northwest College 
Flying Seminar, P.O. Box 579, Kirkland, Washington, 
98033.

CAMPUS CALENDAR
July-Aug. Summer Travel Teams on T< 

September 7 Secretarial-Staff Retreat
8 Student Personnel Services Rofro*f 

12-13 Faculty Retreat 
14-15 Student Leadership Retreat 

15 Faculty-Student Leader Banquet 
18-19 Registration 
18-20 New Student Orientation 

21 Class Instruction Begins 
25 Convocation
28 P.R. Team Singspiration—7:00 p.m. 

October 2-6 Spiritual Emphasis Week
13 Soccer and Volleyball—2:00 p.m.
17 Soccer—2:00 p.m.
17 Church Planting Seminar
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by Bessie Guy

SIGH-LINES—A sigh of relief escaped GORDON 
FLETCHER and wife, BETTY when he received his M.A. 
May 12 at Lutheran Theological Seminary, Saskatoon, Sas­
katchewan, majoring in C.E. with a minor in Clinical Coun­
seling. Likewise, JOHN BARNES felt relieved when he 
recently completed requirements for Military Chaplaincy, 
now stationed at Fort Riley, Kansas.
BYE-LINES—KEN COVEY and family have departed for 
Kodiak, Alaska, where he will pastor Kodiak Community 
Church.
TIE-LINES—The Nuptial Knot is now tied for: ALEC HILL 
to MARY FRANCIS WEBBER, June 24, Seattle. Alec 
attends Law School at the University of Washington. 
DEBBIE STEVENS to LYNN CHRISTIAN, May 24, Belle­
vue; JACKIE CURRY to DAVE PRATT, June 3, Sumner; 
LARRY ANDERSON to CONNIE FERDERER, June 3, 
Seattle; MARILYN CASTEEL to DAVE WESTMAN, June 
2, Seattle; EVE DOWNING to MARK MOODY, June 3, 
Hoquiam; MELONIE HUTCHCFOFT to DAN SALINAS, 
June 2, Seattle; ROCKY WOODS to ANGELA FEUK, June 
2, Bellevue; TODD WAGNER to CHRIS ISAAK, June 10, 
Coulee City; KAY SHANNON to DOUG HACKETT, June 
17; JUDY McNUTT to MARK COFANO, June 10, Belle­
vue; KERRY MOORE to BRIAN MILLER, June 24, 
Colorado.
NEAR-LINES—TOM PENDLETON is the new Pastor of 
Childrens Ministries at Bellevue Neighborhood Church. JIM 
& SALLEE CONN returned to States after teaching one year 
in Marshall Islands. JIM & GENEVIEVE DAVIS & Jeannette 
have returned to States after a period of ministry in 
Australia. JIM & DARLENE RUSSELL and DON & 
BRENDA ROSS have moved to Lynden, Washington, where 
Jim is Co-Pastor and Don is Youth Minister. REV. & MRS. 
LEWIS McCOWN (Everett, Washington) have been ap­
proved as missionary candidates, field to be determined at a 
later date. BRAD & BETH GILL reside at Moses Lake, Wash­
ington, where Brad pastors the Christian Missionary Alliance

Church. GARETH FORNEY and family moved to Whidbey 
Island where they are pioneering a district home missions 
church.
FAR-LINES—From Solomon Islands RAY & BECKI 
SPARRE report, "W e are well, happy, busy. Bible School 
work begins this month and have ministered in many remote 
villages recently/' DAN & SUE SECRIST, Y.W.A.M. 
Buenos Aires, Argentina, write, "Holding 54 Mini-Seminars 
to prepare people for outreach ministries."
CRI-LINES—MICHAEL & ALECIA KINNEY are having a 
"bawl" being parents of son, Randall Michael, born April 23 
at Nampa, Idaho, 6 lbs. 12 oz. GRANT & MELIA HILL 
(Seattle) welcome son, Roman Michael, March 19. NORM & 
JUDI McALEXANDER welcome daughter Erin Suzana born 
April 18 at San Dimas, California. CHUCK & KATHY 
FOSTER are proud of son, Marcus Brady born at Kalispell, 
Montana, April 29, weighing 3 lbs. 13 oz. DOUG & JOSE 
GAMLEN have new son, Joshua Douglas born April 14 at 
Portland, Oregon. JIM & RHONDA DAWSON welcome 
baby girl, Amanda Leigh, born June 7.
PRY-LINES—Not all are able to attend Ordination Services 
at District Council so we pryed into the record of the newly 
ordained Alumni, who are: STEVE ALSUP, BILL BATES, 
DARRELL BEEBE, DEVERETT BUTRICK, CALVIN 
CARPENTER, RICHARD CARY, Jr., MARK HICKS, 
STEVE HUNT, TO D D  LAROCHE, JAS LOWELL, 
STEVEN PECOTA, RICK RYAN, JOHN WARING, 
CONNIE WILLIAMS.
GUY-LINES—Those of the Conqueror's Class ('38) who 
came were well rewarded for the effort when they attended 
the fortieth anniversary of their graduation on May 13 in 
Seattle. After luncheon and programs at Sherwood Inn, 
Dorothy (Ogden) Hines and husband, Walt, entertained all 
the Conquerors for a buffet dinner at their home in North 
Seattle. It was a "FULL" day. ESTELLE CRITTENDON & 
DOROTHY HINES coordinated the day's events.

The Northwesterner
Entered as Second Class 
Matter, Kirkland, WA
Published (8 times a 
year), Dec.-Jan., Feb., 
March, April-May, June- 
July, Aug.-Sept., Oct, 
and Nov. by Northwest 
College, 11102 N.E. 53rd 
St., P.O. Box 579, Kirk­
land, Washington 98033.
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ALUMNI—NOTE THIS DATE 
MAY 25, 1979

Make plans now to attend the Alumni Homecoming on the above date.


